828-295-7513



Blowing Rock ABC Board

Town of Blowing Rock ABC Board PO Box 413 Blowing Rock, NC 28605 Phone (828) 295-7513

Bob Miller, Chairman David Greene, Member Susie Greene, Member Edith Nations, Manager

The members of the Blowing Rock ABC Board held their meeting on June 23, 2016. Chair Bob Miller called the monthly meeting to order at 3:00 p.m. Scott Fogleman, Town Manager was also present. All members were then given the opportunity to excuse themselves from any business items that posed possible conflicts. None were reported.

The minutes of the prior meeting were approved as presented by a unanimous vote.

The Manager gave her report on sales that ended on May 31, 2016. Sales were \$123,778.63. This was a decrease from \$129,092.21 in May 2015.

Old Business:

- 1) Precision Printing prepared templates for the information to be place on the bags. After review and discussion, a decision was made to use different wording and format. The options for wording will be sent to Board Members by the Manager.
- 2) Jimmy Bennick emailed information on solar and electric lighting for the sign. The Board tabled a decision regarding the lights until further research and options could be made.
- 3) A motion was made, seconded, and approved to pay the remaining budgeted monies to the Town of Blowing Rock for the last quarter payment. The Board approved the quarterly payment for 2016-2017 fiscal year in the amount of \$15,000.00.

New Business:

- 1) The public hearing for input regarding the 2016-2017 budget was formally opened by the Chair. Since there were no people present to ask questions, the public hearing was closed. The Manager prepared a budget message to reflect and explain the budget for 2016-2017. The 2016-2017 budget and budget message then received unanimous approval by the Board.
- 2) The RASP Training class that was held at the Blowing Rock Fire Department on June 1st was a success. The class had an attendance of 30 or more bar and restaurant employees.
- 3) The Board approved for the Manager to attend the Summer Conference on July 27-30 in Greensboro.
- 4) The Manager and staff will perform the fiscal yearend inventory to prepare for auditors to do a spot check on July 1st.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be on July 21, 2016 at 3:00 p.m. at the Blowing Rock ABC Store.

Edith Nations Manager